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PER CURIAM:

This matter is before the court on Appellees' motion for
summary disposition based upon the lack of a final appealable
order.  See  Utah R. App. P. 10.

This court does not have jurisdiction to consider an appeal
unless it is taken from a final judgment or order, see  Utah R.
App. P. 3(a), or qualifies for an exception to the final judgment
rule.  See  Loffredo v. Holt , 2001 UT 97,¶¶10, 15, 37 P.3d 1070. 
An order is final only if it disposes of the case as to all
parties, and "finally dispose[s] of the subject-matter of the
litigation on the merits of the case."  Bradbury v. Valencia ,
2000 UT 50,¶9, 5 P.3d 649 (quotations and citation omitted).

The decision appealed from is not a final appealable order
because it does not dispose of all issues in the litigation. 
Specifically, the order appealed from reserved determination of
damages, attorney fees, and costs.  Because these issues remain, 
there is no final appealable order.  Loffredo , 2001 UT 97 at ¶14
(concluding that requests for attorney fees must be decided in
order for a decision to be appealed).  Further, the case does not
fall into an exception to the final judgment rule.  Accordingly,



1We also deny Appellees' request for attorney fees and costs
associated with responding to this appeal.
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this court lacks jurisdiction to hear this appeal.  When this
court lacks jurisdiction, it must dismiss the appeal.  See id.  at
¶11.

Appellant's appeal is dismissed without prejudice. 1
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